	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 9th February 2015 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Mark Perkin, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Dave Keating,

                    Julian Hussey, Allan Staerck, Rory Greening                
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Mark has paid the annual fee for registering website.
b/ It is not intended to play any 2nd team fixtures this season using colts.

c/ Wayne has produced and printed junior poster to advertise for players/members.

d/ Peter is in discussion with Nick Hastings for club dinner speaker.

e/ The use of club physio is currently a non starter.

f/ Mark is still looking at Hi Viz jackets for match days.

g/ No meeting yet with LC on state of kitchen. Next meeting 20th March at 9.45am.

h/ Only 5 colts turned up for their team meeting where Tony Dommett gave his next 6 month plan.
4. Correspondence :
a/ Document from D/Wilts asking for clubs playing position next season on number of teams, league
     set-ups etc. Committee to review by next meeting to decide if we run a 2nd team again.

b/ D/Wilt letter giving end of month deadline for transfers. Also any game cancelled after February

     21st, point deduction will be held over until next season.

c/ The club has received a fine for not sending match card for December game versus East Dorset. This

     is disputed by club and an appeal letter has been sent with £50 admin fee.

d/ Mark has submitted the clubs core value statements to D/Wilts as requested which should earn a

     £250 fee from them with opportunity to increase to £500 if we attend huddle meetings.
	Peter Brook

John Patten

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £10,189.59 having paid for training courses. He did not receive any match fees from last Saturday’s game and is waiting for Gentlemen’s Evening takings.
6. VP Report :
Peter said he has received £4,950 from VP donations with a couple more still to come. The VP lunch will be March 21st for which Tracey is doing the food. All committee members are invited. He thanked Stuart and Kathy Briggs for their work on VP letters.
	

	7. Fixtures :    No Report.

	

	8. Captains Report :  No Report
9. Junior Report :
Julian said the Dorset Youth fixture matrix was in place for next season. There are dates for Player Potential Development next season, but his players were not interested as it takes them away from playing. The season and coaching is going well. He has several young players on referee’s courses.
	

	
	

	10. Social Report :
Rory said Wayne was holding the Gentleman’s Evening money which made about £220. The clubhouse was left in a bit of a mess which LC had complained about. He said the club in future should supply more security to help as he was on his own on the night. The club needs to ensure there are work party’s next day after such events but waters have been smoothed with LC, although they are insisting the club runs any future events past them.

He intends to run a Race Night in next few weeks.

Wayne has proposal for tour to Newport costing £150-180 including accommodation and travel. Proposed dates are May 8/9/10, but nothing is booked yet. Dave said he would talk to Wayne for suggestions.

Allan said the Friday night opening for England game was successful with bar taking over £300 and the clubhouse will be open for all England games.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said he now has costings for replacement floodlight bulbs. It will be same 400 watt bulbs but white light giving better light. It covers 2 sets per 9 poles at 18 x £142.80 totalling £2,570.

On top will be labour costs for 3 days at £400 per day totalling £1,200 from Chris Stubbs  with an extra £305 hire for cherry picker giving a total cost of £4,136.

It was proposed by Allan Staerck and seconded by Dave Keating to go ahead with project and passed unanimously and secretary believes we should be able to get 50% grant from RFU. Clive will get formal quotes from suppliers so we can go for grant.

The new line marker has been replaced by supplier following total breakdown and is now OK

.

Mark said he had looked at topography report from Palmers for removal of their water pipe from pitch. Although there is an 11 meter drop from the spring the ground is basically level across pitch. It would mean a new pipe being sized across the pitch to get run. Peter will talk to Palmers on their proposed way forward. Mark also said the report shows where our main pitch is uneven and would give us information if we ever wanted to level pitch.
12. Club Development : 
Allan said the Rugby Ready courses had cost us £347 with 25 attending.
	Wayne Munro

Dave Keating

Clive Greening

Peter Brook



	
	

	13. Any Other Business : 

a/ Rory said the showers were going cold after games. Allan to talk to LC.

b/ The secretary said the deadline for returning RFU draw tickets was Sunday 1st March.

c/ Mark said he would purchase a key safe so kitchen/kit cupboard keys can be left at club for access.

d/ Allan said he had checked with LC that we are covered for TV/Music licences.

No further business, the meeting closed 8.16pm.

Next Meeting Monday 9th March 7.00pm
Chairman

Mark Perkin


	Allan Staerck

Mark Perkin

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


